B2 Lycoming

Stratford Division 550 Main Street
Textron Lycoming / Stratford, CT 06497

Subsidiary of Textron Inc. ‘ 203/385-2000

November 30, 1990

State of Ct. D.E.P.
Water Compliance Bureau
165 Capitol Ave.
Hartford, Ct. 06106

Attention: Mr. Mark Otfinowski

Subject: Discharge Monitoring Report, Month of October 1990,
Permit No. 0002984, Ct. File: DEP/WPC-138-023

Dear Mr. Otfinowski:

Please find enclosed the Discharge Monitoring Report for Textron Lycoming's
Stratford facility for the month of October, 1990.

During heavy rains on October 24, 1990, four of the six storm water outfalls
experienced discharges which exceeded the permitted limits on total suspended
solids and/or oil/grease. Since these discharges are the result of storm water
runoff from parking areas and roadways, the source of the contaminated water
is the result of rainwater flushes of these paved areas which often contain slight
losses of oil/grease from automobiles and trucks as well as accumulation of
roadway dirt.

In addition to the above, pH and Phenol analysis were not performed on the same
four samples because of the difficulty in preserving the samples prior to analytical

testing. We are examining methods to insure these tests are performed on future
samples.

And finally, it has been brought to my attention that we are currently reporting
a single value for the pH of the composite samples for discharges 007 and 008
rather than a range (minimum and maximum) during . the collection of the
composite. Until such time we can have the appropriate monitoring/recording
equipment installed, we will necessarily have to continue this practice.

Very truly yours,

Director, Manufacturing Services
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